
 

Town Project Updates – June 24th ,2022 

 

1. Road Repairs for 2022 have been awarded to Southwood Ventures. Tentative start date is Mid-July. The 

major areas that will be rebuilt/patched are: 

a. Lilac Pl. 

b. Hampton Dr. 

c. Andover Pl. 

d. 4th Street S. 

 

 

2. Concrete works continue throughout the community. Areas still to be affected are: 

a. 3rd Avenue S. (between 1st and 2nd Street S.) 

b. 3rd Avenue N. (between Main St. and 1st Street N.) 

c. Drover’s Run 

d. Hampton and 5th Avenue S. intersection 

 

3. Mulberry Intersection rebuild- The project is well underway. Crews are focusing on the south side of the 

highway re-aligning Drover’s Run and creating the turning lanes.  In the coming weeks they will switch over to 

the north side of the road.  The road construction will hopefully be completed by the end of July.  The South 

access onto Drover’s Run will remain closed until 2023 as we are unable to get the required streetlights until 

then. 

 

 

4. The Compost Site is open; check our website for hours of operation. 

 

5. Street sweeping will continue in the coming weeks. 

 

6. **Reminder sump pump hoses and downspouts must drain onto your own property, not onto any public area 

including the areas around the lakes.  Town staff are not looking to inconvenience anyone; staff just need to 

maintain these areas without creating a muddy mess and ruts. 

 

7. Mowing- Crews have been out in full force, however, with the amount of rain we have been getting most 

ditch bottoms are wet thus most ditch bottoms and corresponding side slopes have been left to ensure 

mowers don’t get stuck and make a mess of the areas.  Please be patient, if there is an area you feel has been 

missed, please pass along your concern to feedback@whereyoubelong.ca. Operations will prioritize these 

areas as things start to dry up. 
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